



22.

MINUTES of Offenham Parish Council meeting held on Monday, 2nd September 2013 
at  Offenham Village Hall
Members Present:
Parish Councillors:


Eric Canning - Chairman.

As per attendance register:   

Larraine Knight

Richard Evans

Michael Driver





Junay England

Jill Moran

Anthony Ward
In attendance:



Diane Cox (Clerk)





Keith Wright, District Councillor 
13/108
Apologies


Cllr Cresswell – annual leave
13/109
To receive Declarations of Interest & updates to Members’ Register

Cllr Moran for item 8.
13/110
Open Forum

Mr Robin Walker gave a presentation at the request of the Chairman about Community Land Trust’s.

See notes appended to minutes

13/111
Meeting re-opened and the Minutes of previous meeting were considered.
The minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on 5th August 2013 were accepted as a true record. 
13/112
To be advised of any urgent matters (at the Chairman’s discretion)

None
13/113
Clerk’s Report:
· Audit Closure notices have been displayed on the noticeboard in Main Street as requested by Auditor, Grant Thornton.

· CALC area meeting is being held on the 6pm at the Civic Centre in Pershore.  Invitation is being circulated with correspondence

· WDC have organised an event for Town and Parish Councils covering items including New Homes Bonus, Council Tax setting for 2014/15.  This will take place at the Civic Centre on Wednesday 25th September form 6pm to 8pm.  
· The Parish Plan Questionnaires have now all been input on to a spreadsheet ready for analysis.  An advertisement for assistance from volunteers to proceed with the Parish Plan has been placed in the Parish Magazine together with notices placed on the boards in the village.

· The Planning Inspector (case officer) dealing with the appeal on behalf of DWH is:  Peter Kozak, Room 326, Temple Quay House, 2 The Square, Temple Quay, Bristol.  BS1 6PN.  Email address: peter.kozak@pins.gsi.gov.uk.


They advise that this is the validation period with the start date expected to be in 2/3 weeks 
before information can be seen on the planning portal.  There will be a period of 6 weeks for 
comments to be received.  DWH have requested an inquiry which will be open to the public, 
dates will be available later.

23.
· Planning 


WDC have confirmed that hard copy plans will still be made available to Parish Councils until 1st April 
2014, copies may be purchased if required after that date.

· A new code of practice has been issued relating to Public Speaking at Planning Committee meetings.  It states that in addition to the 3 minutes allocated to members of the public, parish councils are also given 3 minutes.  This is for a 6 month trial period with effect from September.

· Village garden.



A report has been received that attempts have been made to remove the seat in the village 
garden.  Maurice Parkinson has been notified
13/114
To receive correspondence

Circulated during meeting

13/115
To consider application received for vacancy of Parish Councillor.

An application had been received from Dr David Kewley to become a Parish Councillor. It was agreed to accept Dr Kewley’s application.  Proposed AW Seconded JE
13/116
To consider making a contribution towards the production of the Parish Magazine.

Cllr Driver advised that preliminary checks have suggested that there is a £30 shortfall for each publication but they would be better placed to give accurate figures next month.  Defer to October meeting.
13/117
To consider invitation from Cllr Adams for a Parish Councillor to become a Governor at Offenham First School.

The clerk requested that this item be deferred because she had been unable to contact the school during the break. 

13/118
To receive feedback from Councillor Knight in relation to an offer by David Wilson Homes to support the village hall project

Cllr Knight advised that she had met with the site manager from DWH and the architect for the Village Hall to discuss their wish list including sewers and the roof.  DWH advised that they would come back with an answer by Friday of this week.  Cllr Knight advised that she would report the outcome at the next meeting.

13/119
To consider attendance of WDC event for Parish & Town Councils on 25th September 2013 and Neighbourhood Planning Seminar, WDC on 22nd October 2013

Cllr Knight agreed to attend the event on the 25th September together with the clerk.
13/120
To receive results of garden and hanging basket competition.
BEST HANGING BASKET/CONTAINER/PLANTER
1st 
CIDER MILL COTTAGE, COURT LANE
2nd 
WALNUT COTTAGE, BOAT LANE
3rd 
2 CHERRY CLOSE
BEST FRONT GARDEN:
1st 
SCHILLER, GIBBS LANE
2nd 
CIDER MILL COTTAGE, COURT LANE
3rd 
2 COCKS COTTAGES, NEWTOWN
24.

13/121
To consider action required due to vandalism of the village hall.

Cllr Knight advised that she had been advised that CCTV was available at the RBL, she would liaise with the Chairman of the VHC to consider further action.  The clerk to contact CSO, Julie Pardoe.

13/122
Member & committee reports:

Neighbourhood Watch
 - None

Parish Plan -  Request for volunteers placed in the parish magazine and notices to be placed on boards in the village.
VHC – None 
Disaster Emergency Plan – No further updates.
13/123
To receive financial update and approve bills for payment etc.
Current account 
0649818

£       4968.30

as at  20.08.13

Deposit account 
7277881

£     20734.22

as at  20.08.13 

FTD

 
3 month                 £     10000.00

FTD   

 
6 week
             £     10000.00

	V no
	Chq no
	Payee & reason for payment
	Net
	VAT
	Total

	51
	001051
	Grant Thornton
	200.00
	40.00
	240.00

	52
	001052
	Interiors by Ali Faulds
	916.67
	183.33
	1100.00

	53
	001053
	Wychavon District Council
	624.00
	124.68
	748.68

	54
	001054
	HMRC
	522.90
	
	522.90

	55
	001055
	Information Commissioner
	35.00
	
	35.00

	56
	001056
	Diane Cox – Admin
	15.00
	
	

	57
	
	
- Mileage
	25.60
	
	

	57
	
	
- Salary
	594.35
	
	634.95

	
	
	Sub total
	2933.52
	348.01
	3281.53

	58
	001057
	Offenham Village Hall
	14.00
	
	14.00

	
	
	Total
	2947.52
	348.01
	3295.53

	
	
	
	
	
	


n.b  Items marked with asterisk * were signed prior to this meeting to comply with invoice requirements by Cllrs Evans & England
13/124
Receive feedback on Conclusion of  Audit

Grant Thornton has signed off the accounts for 2012/13.  Notices have been displayed as requested.

13/125
To be advised of planning matters including: 


Applications:
W/13/00933/PN Dormy House, Three Cocks Lane

Agricultural Building and extension to glasshouse
OPC comment: No Objection

W/13/01281/PN  Casa Mia, Three Cocks Lane, Offenham

Minor repositioning of proposed bungalow and minor repositioning of the garage to the existing bungalow Casa Mia to the north east side of the bungalow.  Amendment to previously approved application W/13/00371/PN.  


OPC comment:  Remains unchanged. (Show of hands – Supported by 1 councillor,  opposed by all other members present.)


Decisions:


W/13/01419/PP  Sutton House, Gibbs Lane, Offenham


Demolish flat roof rear extension and replace; remove catslide dormer and replace with fully insulated dormer, new velux over landing/hall. – Approved

W/13/00926/CU  Ravenhurst, Boat Lane, Offenham


Conversion of existing dwelling into 2 dwelling units and conversion of existing redundant barn into single dwelling unit. Associated drainage, gardens and external works with car parking and driveway. - Approved
W/13/00696/PN  Land between Leasowes Rd and Laurels Rd, Offenham.

Development of 50 dwellings with 40% affordable. – Refused.

Appeals:


W/13/00696/PN  Land between Leasowes Rd and Laurels Rd, Offenham.


Development of 50 dwellings with 40% affordable.
25.
13/126
To advise items for consideration at next meeting, if not already advised.   
· To consider responses from volunteers to assist with the preparation of a Parish Plan.
13/127
To consider date & time of next meeting. – 

Monday, 7th October 2013 at 7.30pm
Meeting closed at 9:45 pm

Signed ………………………………………………………………….     

Date………………..…..


Chairman, Offenham Parish Council
Notes taken during Open Forum
Robin Walker gave a presentation on Community Land Trusts and what benefits could be had from local decision making within a community.  He outlined details of the previous presentation to the PC and residents from Wychavon and Rooftop Housing that was met by great opposition.  Residents felt that the site was not ideal and that decisions had been made without input from local people.
He stated that an alternative site was available to the rear of Laurels Avenue which was included in the SWDP and owned by the District Council, this could still offer a possible CLT project.  He advised that he would be happy to be involved in moving forward with the project with the backing from residents but equally could walk away if there was no support for the project.  John England, Di Coburn and Keith Wright have offered their assistance in moving forward with the project if required. The previous funding opportunities that were available have now been allocated elsewhere but there was still monies to be had but had to be allocated within a time limit.  
The Chairman stated that it was an opportunity for young people to remain in the village.  Various discussions took place involving members of the public, the District Councillor and Mr Walker together with the suggestion that this was something that would need to be sold to the community as a viable proposition.

Mrs Barnes advised that she had been in talks with the engineer at WDC in relation to the flood risk in Leasowes Rd and that she understood that it was the duty of the PC to inform the DC about any flooding.  The Chairman advised that no resident from Leasowes Rd had made such a report to the PC, additionally it had been advised at a previous meeting that residents who had suffered flooding were reluctant to report it because they thought it would reduce the value of their property should they wish to sell.  Various discussions took place resulting in the suggestion that those affected by flooding could if they wished to provide proof of flooding by supplying photographic evidence or insurance claim information.
Mrs Mills reported issues of blocked PROWs, details were taken by Jill Moran, Footpath Warden.

Elizabeth Sorrana reported that she had received a letter from Highways requesting that she remove lavender which was overhanging the verge, she also discussed details relating to planning matters.
Correspondence
· Various CALC updates
· Various circulars
· Request from Peter Luff for contact details  (supplied)
· Email from Jon Rowson re owners of land

· Letter form WDC planning re changes to hard copy plans & Parish & Town Council speaking time for planning meetings
· ICO notification
· Conclusion of Audit, return of Annual Return.

· Community First Newsline
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